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Saturday marks the anniversary of our nation's birth in freedom.
And standing at the threshold of our country's celebration, the
whole issue of freedom is brought squarely before us. We do well
to consider seriously our encounter with the reality of freedom—as
a nation, as a community of faith, and as individuals.

Though external may forces confront and arrest the efforts of a
nation to persevere democratically, Arnold Toynbee, the
distinguished historian, has argued that nations collapse not
because of external pressures but because of internal decay. The
truth of this is borne out not only with respect to nations, but in
personal life and living as well. Hence, freedom is not a gift
which is gained permanently through revolution, or any other means,
but rather a blessing which must be preserved by a determined
commitment to the truth that lies behind it, undergirding it.

And that truth is defined for the person of faith as the very love
of God. A commitment to the love of God is the foundation for
personal freedom. It's the witness to this commitment which we
find evidenced in the 118th Psalm, which we have as our lesson this
morning.

This is the last of the Psalms of Praise. The nation of Israel was
celebrating, perhaps, a victory in battle, or one of their grand
seasonal festivals. The day was given over to worship and praise.
The event included several choirs; the singing and chanting of
hymns and a processional march to the temple. Their praise was
sounded for the blessings of life, and the joy over the gift of
£feat day. Keenly alive, to the fullness of life in that moment,
they proclaimed God as their source of life in whom they
experienced a mercy which endures forever and who had set them free
from a distressing and imprisoning past. This Psalm was cited by
Luther as his favorite passage of scripture and it holds a wise and
relevant counsel for us of this hour. The writer relates a past
condition of having been besieged by problems, which were he says,
as bees stinging the life out of him. Whatever the particular
nature of his distress, he was overcome, consumed by that which had
been his past. So it is in life, that the past too often exercises
a powerful muscle holding us in its grip. Spoiling the moment and
clouding the future.

A story is told of two women who once visited a remarkably young
lady of 95 years. One of the visitors spent about a half hour
reminiscing about events long past, which the three had shared.
Finally, a break came in the conversation, whereupon this young
older lady asked, with a trace of impatience, "Now tell me, girls,
what's new?" Certainly this was a beautiful someone, who, though










